BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – January 10, 2017
Members Present: Robert Bartini, David Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Jonathan Terry & Bob Nason.
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Mike Desai, Bill Enser
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:39 pm.
Abatements
An abatement request was submitted for 200 Laurel Street.  The Board reviewed the submitted information and approved the request.  The credit will be applied to the customer’s bill.
An abatement request was submitted for 91 Tamarack Ave.  Upon review of the documentation submitted that Board approved the request.  The credit will be applied to the customer’s bill.

An abatement request was submitted regarding a billing credit for 440 Fairview Street.  The customer has a credit due to an overestimated bill.  The Board approved the issuing of a refund.  The information was forwarded on to the Town Collector. 
Water Dept.
Dave Forrest inquired about the leak at the Water Plant.  Chris Pompi stated that the leak was found and repaired.  The unit is back online. 
An inquiry was made regarding radio/meter replacements.  Chris Pompi let the Board know that the Water Department is continuing to work on the current list.

An inquiry was made regarding the new truck for the Water Department.  Chris Pompi let the Board know the truck is expected to be ready and arrive any day.

Waste Water Dept
None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Dave Forrest inquired about the status of Truck #6 repair.  Chris Pompi stated that he would check with Matt Larson on the progress.
After concerns about citizens plowing/moving snow onto public ways, an insert is currently being put in the January water/sewer bills reminding town residents of the town by-law forbidding this practice.
Dave Forrest inquired about the proposed work to be done on Forest Street.  Chris Pompi stated that the project will go out for bid by mid February with the bids due back by May 1st.  Matt Larson is currently measuring up the road for the project. 

Roger Scheurer inquired about the parking signs on High Street.  Bob Nason let the Board know that the Traffic Committee is reviewing and will be addressed in the spring.
Other
None

Executive Session
None.
Minutes
December 13, 2016 minutes were approved.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday January 24, 2016 @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:39 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
 Clerk, & Website
